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June-July 2019
Dear Pastor and Church Family,

Blessings. Praise the Lord! Recently, Dan had the opportunity to lead a man to the Lord, and Debbi had the opportunity to lead
a lady to the Lord as well. We thank God that we have the opportunity to serve Him among the Canadians and Chinese, here in the
in Richmond, B.C. We continue to canvas door-to-door and network among our current contacts and attendees. Dan has had
several opportunities to work individually with men to disciple them and help them to mature in the Word. Please pray that he can
arrange more of these times with many other men.

Bible Studies. We continue to conduct our 3 Bible studies while we continue to pray and keep our eyes open for a location to
re-start the church. During the evening Bible studies Dan has been leading a study on what a real church is, and why God
established it. We are struck by how few understand even the Bible's most basic teachings on the church. The goal for our Bible
studies is to labor here so that God will raise a body of believers who are surrendered to fulfilling God's mission in the world through
their own local church.

The Thursday afternoon ladies Bible study continues studying through the book of Luke. We are specifically looking at Jesus.
Who is He? What are His Godly attributes? What is His earthly character like? How does He look upon, treat, interact with and
respond to individuals and people groups (especially the women)? What does He say? What does He teach? What does He
command? And how can we apply these to our lives to become more like Him. This month we have studied “the importance of
one”: Jesus frequently left the multitudes to show compassion on one individual, even taking His disciples through a “life
threatening” storm to get to one maniac who needed LIFE eternal and LIBERTY from demonic bondage.

We also have studied from chapter 9 how we are to be disciples of Jesus, and not mere fans. He laid down His life for us and
resurrected on the 34 day; we are to live saved, “resurrected” lives unto Him, becoming more and more like our Master. And we
must be willing even to lay down our lives for His Name as His disciples. This truly resonates with our Chinese and Mongolian
ladies as persecution against Christians in their home areas increase. Lord willing, as Jesus sends out the 12 and 70 in chapters 9
and 10, the ladies will be learning personal evangelism, i.e. how to go out and present the Gospel to others.

Prayer time at the beginning of ladies Bible study has increased substantially. And God has done marvelously!

e M's brother just got saved! She personally made a trip across the ocean to tell him about Jesus; a Christian brother
followed-up, leading him to receive the Lord Jesus Christ. Now we are praying for M's daughter to be saved.
o Y's spouse just successfully received a lifesaving organ transplant!

e Our ladies are rejoicing how God is answering our prayers and as the ladies’ lives change through prayer, they are
finding that their marriages and children are changing, too. Spouses aren't fighting like they used to; there’s peace at
home. Children are becoming interested in what God says because of the difference they are seeing in their mom.

God has answered our (Dan and Debbi) prayers, too. Our nephew for whom we daily have been praying to get saved, received
the Lord Jesus at youth camp! And since the beginning of the year, God has brought our parents through cancer, heart surgery,
grand mal seizure and a code blue, respectively! We are so thankful for God's healing hand on each of our parents!

Prayer Requests
1. Please pray for an affordable location to conduct church services. We continue seek both a location and the means with which to

rent space to restart Island City Baptist Church. Suitable space to lease is very expensive (prohibitively so) and there are very few
vacancies to even consider.

2. Also, pray for the those to whom we have presented the Gospel and for the salvation of the unsaved in our Bible studies.

We are very grateful for the churches that faithfully continue to support us prayerfully and financially. Thank you so much for holding
the ropes!

Because God so loved... So loving the Chinese,
Dan and Debbi Watson
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